
September 2025 

 

For GBP Students Whose Japanese Level are J3 or Below at the Time of Admission 

 

Notification on Official Class Registration for 

“Elementary Foreign Language A/B/C/D/E/F” 

 

All students entering GBP are required to take a Japanese Placement Test and will be 

notified of the results in early September. As for the GBP students whose Japanese level is 

J3 and below (J3, J2, J1) at the time of admission, “Elementary Foreign Language” classes 

are compulsory. 

For those students, Official Class Registration for the Elementary Foreign Language A, B, 

C (Fall Semester) and Elementary Foreign Language D, E, F (Spring Semester) will be 

completed by the GBP Office before the Official Class Registration period starts. 

However, students are required to register temporarily on the Hoppii “Class Schedule” by 

themselves prior to the first class and also confirm that the registered classes are correct 

during the Official Class Registration period on the Information System. In case there is an 

error, students MUST report it to the GBP Office during the Official Class Registration period. 

As for the GBP students whose Japanese level is J4 and above, students have to register 

classes which they want to take by themselves, the same as for other classes. However, 

GBP students whose Japanese levels are upgraded to J4 and above for the following Spring 

Semester and have not completed Elementary Foreign Language D, E, F, the GBP Office 

will register the students for the appropriate compulsory classes*. 

 

If you have any questions, please consult with GBP Office staff before the Official Class 

Registration period ends. 

 

GBP Office: 
Location: 1st Floor, Ouchiyama Building 


